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Agenda
MEETING OF THE CONCURRENT EDUCATION
STUDENTS' ASSOCIATION COUNCIL
October 19, 2014
6:00PM, Queen's Centre 506

Adoption of the Agenda
Approval of the Minutes
Speaker’s Business
Executive Administrator’s Business
President’s Report
Vice Presidents' Report
a. Vice President (Internal)
b. Vice President (External)
Treasurer’s Report
Senator’s Report
AMS Representatives' Report
Events Director's Report
Marketing and Design Director’s Report
Academic Affairs Commissioner's Report
Equity Affairs Commissioners’ Report
Year Representatives' Report
a. First Year Representatives
b. Second Year Representatives
c. Third Year Representatives
d. Fourth Year Representatives
QCE Chair's Report
Head Teach's Report
Statements by Members
a. Jenna and Shannon- Con-Ed clothing
b. Abbey- University District Urban Design Ad Hoc Committee
c. Melanie- CESA workshop
Question Period
Old Business



a. Confidential Voting Percentages

Moved by: Abbey Cressman

Seconded by: Elisabeth Beard

That CESA Council amend Article 4 of the Constitution as outlined in Appendix:
Confidential Voting Percentages.

b. Elections Timetable

Moved by: Abbey Cressman

Seconded by: Elisabeth Beard

That CESA Council amend Article 4 of the Constitution as outlined in Appendix:
Elections Timetable.

20. New Business

a. Tricolour Award Committee

Moved by: Abbey Cressman

Seconded by: Gladys Kong

That CESA Council appoint a member of CESA to the Tricolour Award

Committee, chaired by Rector Mike Young.

21. Discussion Period

a. AMS reps- AMS Student Fees to Charity

b. Danyi Wu- Changes in Senator’s term length
22. Adjournment
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 1"""'#$i&"#((D *+4

Hello everyone!

Congratulations on finishing the first half of Fall semester! There seem to be many sick, tired, and
stressed out students on campus at this point in the year. As we are flung into the midst of this busy
time, | want to highlight that we are here for each other. It is important to keep up with your CESA
duties and maintain enthusiasm for your projects, but we can accomplish more together than we ever
can alone. If | can be of any help to you in any way, don’t hesitate to give me a shout — email, Facebook,
chat, anything.

| also hope that you all enjoyed a fun and safe Homecoming weekend celebrating Queen’s ©

This week, Katey and | began the logistical planning process for the Education Speaker Series. The date
of this mini-conference will be Sat. Feb. 28". We do not want to give away too much at this point, but
we are looking forward to working with Mel and Joyce to put together this very exciting new initiative!

Last week, Danyi and | met with ESS President Andrew to chat about representing Education students
on Senate, update him on CESA initiatives, and get caught up on plans in the ESS this year. Andrew
shared exciting news that, in light of Education students beginning to use Duncan McArthur during the
summer months, the ESS will be doing some outdoor work to make the space surrounding Duncan
McArthur more student-friendly. We also discussed the potential for a collaborative workshop for CESA
and ESS through our shared imbedded Education Councillor, Sarah Horsford.

Part of Team BACK’s platform was to gather monthly feedback from students by going to PROF classes
and handing out surveys that will help us to realize areas of concern in Con-Ed and implement changes
throughout the year, so that we can ensure that all students feel included, cared about, and catered to
in the types of events that CESA Council puts on. We have received very helpful feedback thus far and
have some exciting ideas to bring to life in the next few weeks! We will keep you posted as we develop
these ideas further.

At this week’s meeting, Council will be appointing a Con-Ed student to sit on the Tricolour Award
Committee. The Tricolour Award is a prestigious award given to students each year for valuable and



distinguished service to the University in non-athletic, extra-curricular activities. The duties involved in
sitting on this committee include reading nomination packages and conducting interviews with the rest
of the award committee. | will be going into more detail about the time commitment involved during
statements by members, but please think about whether this is an opportunity you would be interested
in! Any member of Con-Ed (Council/Extended Council members and non-Council/EC members) can be
appointed to this committee, as long as they are present at our meeting Sunday. | encourage you to tell
your friends to also come out if they are interested ©

| cannot wait to purchase Con-Ed clothing next week — what a fabulous logo and selection!

Much Con-Ed love,

Abbey
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Vice-President (Internal)

Hi everyone and welcome back from Thanksgiving! As midterms and
assignments start to pick up, please remember to also take some time to
relax and de-stress! If you ever need any support, Abbey, Gladys and | are
always here and happy to help out!

ASUS

Last assembly was rather long. We approved the 2014-2015 budget and
ratified the new Head Gael. We approved a motion to start a bursary
system for ASUS formal in order to make it more accessible to students.
We also ratified the Remembrance Day Committee.

Faculty Board

| attended my first faculty board meeting this Friday. Since at the time of
writing this report | have yet to attend it, | will elaborate in my oral report.

Umbrella

Year Reps

We will be having our monthly year rep social later this week to discuss
upcoming events. There are several year events coming up, so stay tuned.
Also, | encourage all of you to purchase Con-Ed Clothing!

Marketing and Design Director

Jacket bar sales begin tomorrow and Kerri and | will be organizing a
merchandise display after the meeting tonight. If you have any questions
about how to use the iPad, please talk to either myself, Kerri or David.

Community Dinner




We are having a group leader meeting on Sunday, October 19" at 1:30, so
| will update you in my oral report. Sponsorship has begun and we are now
focusing on advertising and tickets.

PROF Talk Surveys

Some of you may have seen us out at your Prof classes this week getting
feedback from 1-3 years. Some of the comments and suggestions have
been really helpful and enlightening and we are now in the process of
creating several different solutions and small changes in order to address
some of the bigger concerns we’ve noticed. Stay tuned!

That’s all from me. Remember to shoot me an e-mail (or smoke signal) if
you have any questions, queries or amusing Buzzfeed lists!

Cheers,
Elisabeth

vpinternal@cesa.queensu.ca
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Vice President External’s Report

Hi Council & Extended Council,

Hope that you all have had a wonderful 2014 Homecoming at the sporting events or AMS-hosted
reUnion on Union! School has been getting busy and many more events are coming up! Thank you to
Oshaen & Jon for all the efforts of organizing Positive Space Training. It was also lovely to see all those
part of my session! Also, a shout out to Mike for presenting on behalf of the program.

TEAC Meeting

There was a lot of fruitful discussion of the future for Con-Ed. Applications for consecutive students will
be due December 1%, 2013 and they will be the first class to start their sessions in May 2015. Peter Chin,
Associate Dean of Undergraduate Studies highlighted the vulnerability and feasibility of the Tech Ed and
Aboriginal Community Based Program (stream) as there is low enrollment and changes in the B.Ed
program.

SR #/H(O0L-# 28" *"$his located on West Campus and has a number of resources available for
students for practicum or planning in PROF classes. Funding from the Ministry of Education as well as
the Faculty has purchased many of these resources to provide Teacher Candidates a diverse collection
to draw upon during practicum. Check them out if you have not already!

4+5#"#(53+64 7*-58 Trent University has 90 first year Con-Ed students and represent the last class of
Queen’s-Trent Concurrent Education students.

TELC Meeting

This meeting is to take place Monday, October 20" 2014 and one of the things that will be brought to
the table is having representatives from federations come into PROF classes to discuss the resources and
the role of the unions.

Con-Ed Week

Year Representatives, | have been in touch with you by e-mail in regards of event ideas for the Monday
evening of Con-Ed week. These will be due on November 30”', 2014, the last meeting of first semester.
Next meeting will be the unveiling of plans for Con-Ed Week and official advertisement will begin mid-
November. This will be the last chance for anyone to provide input!

Cheers,

Gladys
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Treasurer’s Report

Hey CESA Council,

Hope everyone had a great homecoming weekend. Here are a few things for
my report:

1.) Sales Blitz
Over the next few weeks, there will be a lot of sales going on in the
Office. Please make sure that you are following each sales procedure
properly as posted in the office. There will be separate cashboxes for
merchandise and Con-Ed clothing sales as well as an envelope for
QCE Underground tickets. If you have questions, please try to get in
contact with me! If there are any issues you can also leave me notes
in my mailbox.

2.) Credit Card
We now have the CESA credit card! This will be used mainly for
larger purchases. Please give me notice if you will need the card and
we can arrange it!

Enjoy the rest of your Sunday,

David
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CESA Senator’s Report

| hope everyone had a fantastic weekend of homemade food over
Thanksgiving! There is actually no Senate meeting for the month of
October; the next one will be on the first Tuesday in November.

Abbey and | met with the newly elected ESS President Andrew
Keaveney this past Friday to discuss CESA’s involvement with ESS and
vice versa. Although all of the final year B.Eds are off on their PRAC now,
he informed us of some of the events they were planning throughout
the year. One of which being that ESS was trying to see if they could get
the water fountain area out in front of Duncan McArthur to start
working because with the new changes to the program, there will be
students around during the summer. | was also able to set up a
communication system with him on how he would like to be informed
about Senate meetings (monthly emails) and will sent him a schedule of
upcoming Senate meetings so he can attend when he is back at
Queen’s. Additionally, Andrew is actually part of the Outdoor and
Experiential Education Program so | am sure that if you are considering
applying in your final year for the OEEP, he wouldn’t mind answering
any questions!

The new residences currently being built can house 550 students!

Best,
Danyi Wu
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AMS Representatives Report

Hello beautiful CESA members, Ellise here!

Writing my first report is so exciting, with the wonderful Dante, Adrian, and Abbey here at AMS
Assembly with me! This week, our meeting took place on a Tuesday instead of Thursday
because of Homecoming (which I'm sure was absolutely amazing this past weekend!).

AMS Assembly Composition

For the vast majority of the meeting, we discussed AMS Policies and the AMS Constitution. We
spent a fair amount of time talking about the AMS Assembly Composition. A new proposition
has been passed to cut down the size of the Assembly, which will hopefully increase efficiency
and add importance to the position of each individual member.

Agnes Benidickson Tricolour Award

Students can now nominate other outstanding students for the Agnes Benidickson Tricolour
Award, for their non-athletic, non-academic service to the school. The nomination period will
close on December 18™ at 4pm. You can download the nomination form here:
http://queensu.ca/rector/abtanom.html

If you have any questions, you can e-mail Mike Young at rector@queensu.ca.

The University District Urban Design Ad Hoc Committee

A brand new committee, The University District Urban Design Ad Hoc Committee, has now
been created. Any student has the opportunity to become a part of this small committee that will
define “what students want” in terms of ideal housing in the University District. Interested
students should come to the AMS Assembly on October 30™ at 7:00pm in the McLaughlin Room
in the JDUC.

Cheers,
Ellise Truong ©

CESA Rep to the AMS
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Events Director’'s Report

Community Affairs

The Vow of Silence was a great success! $55 was raised and used to
purchase a school kit for a child as well as ten trees for a school yard
through Free the Children. There will be a CommComm meeting in Mac
Corry Thursday evening to debrief the Vow of Silence event as well as
talk about upcoming events. The girls have contacted both the AMS
and PHEKSA about Trick or Eat and the Tree of Life.

Workshop Coordinators

| met with Mel and Joyce on Tuesday to talk about the upcoming
workshops. Tuesday, November 4 from 4-6 in Dunning 14, Pathways to
Education is coming to do a workshop on working with at risk you.
Saturday, November 8 from 1-3 in Dunning 11 Joanne and Julia are
coming to do a workshop on engaging students through hands-on
learning. We are looking into doing a raffle for those who attend both
workshops, to encourage people to come to both! Next up the girls are
looking into running a larger scale workshop next semester potentially
in conjunction with my own initiative.

Social Affairs Coordinators

The coffeehouse was a huge success! Thanks to everyone who came
out and participated! The Journal even wrote an article about

it : http://queensjournal.ca/story/2014-10-09/arts/coned-students-
congregrate-cogro/

Next up, the girls are deciding a date for the November Smoker.




Athletic Sticks
| unfortunately could not make it to the first meeting, but Alex and
Stephen met with Matt last Wednesday to discuss the position. They

distributed responsibilities and discussed a timeline for BEWIC, which is
fast approaching.

Thanks!

Liz
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Marketing and Design Director’s Report

Hi everyone! Hope you are all doing well. From a Marketing viewpoint, things are going great and we
are striving to keep the CESA brand visible and active! Everyone has been doing a great job of getting
marketing requests to me in a timely manner, which is much appreciated. It’s a busy time of year with
lots of sales coming up this next week (Jacket bar orders, merchandise sales, QCE event ticket sales, and
Con-Ed Clothing sales!) Make sure to spread the word be aware of the important details for these events
so that you will be prepared to answer any questions from fellow Con-Eddies.

B.Ed Spread:

I hope you had a chance to check out the October issue of the B.Ed Spread. It was really neat to be able
to see the brainstorming process at the last committee meeting and then see the finished product! In
our next meeting we plan to discuss ways to incorporate the B.Ed Spread Facebook page in terms of
marketing. Breanne and Amelia are very pleased with all the positive feedback and are hoping to keep
the good things coming. Stay tuned for a great November B.Ed Spread next month!

Yearbook:

Yearbook has been continuing to post great “sneak-peeks” from events! A Yearbook Committee will be
started soon. Members will be involved in photography at events, page designing, the creative process,
and helping with marketing. Stay tuned for a fun Movember photobooth that will be at the Movember
event!

Web Admin:

The websites are still on their way, but they are delayed. We are using the current ones until further
notice and will keep you updated. If you have any questions, don’t hesitate to contact Levi!

Jacket Bar Orders and Merchandise Sales:

Jacket Bar Orders are this coming week! (Monday October 20 — Friday October 24™). | will be putting the
orders in on Friday afternoon (Oct 24”‘), so make sure to spread the word that you must come by the
Con-Ed office to order (and pay) for your jacket bars if you want them before the end of the semester!
When you are taking orders and money, use the sheets in the binder on the desk. There is also an
envelope for money and cheques, and a sheet with instructions for the process for reference. The
process is fairly straightforward — just get the student to fill in all of the information and sign your initials
in the box provided. Merchandise will also be on sale! Elisabeth and | will be putting the merchandise on
display so that Con-Ed’s will be able to look at all the options. If they buy a jacket bar, they will receive



a 25% discount on the item of their choice! The iPad (square app) is used for merchandise sales; | will
teach you how to use it if you do not know how to already.

Best of luck with midterms! Don’t forget to take study breaks ©

Kerri Lee
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Academic Affairs Commissioner’s Report

Hope everyone survived week 6 ©

Peer Tutoring: I’'m still looking for tutors. If this is something you are interested in, please sign
up! The application form can be found on the CESA website.

Study Days: A huge thank you to my wonderful housemate Annette for setting this day up for
me! The first day is October 26" in Mac-Corry E229 and E230. It will run from 8:30-4:30.

Academic Grievance Centre: | am in the works of meeting with the AGC about any Con-Ed
specific issues that they may encounter. | am planning on discussing teachables, PROF class and
interdisciplinary degrees. If there is anything else you would like me to discuss, please feel free
to email me or visit my office hours on Tuesday from 1:30-2:30.

Good luck with the rest of your midterms!

Erin



Concurrent Education Students’ Association
Queen’s University, Kingston

Equity Affairs Commissioners’ Report

Hello everybody!

Jonathon and I have been focusing most of our attention these past two weeks on
organizing Positive Space Training. There will be three training sessions being held
beginning this Thurs., Oct.16, Mon. Oct. 20 and Tues. Oct. 20 from 5:30 to 7:30 pm led
by Jean Pfleiderer and Mike Young. Following these sessions, Positive Space Sticker
voting will be held on Thurs. Oct. 23.

We will be holding confidential office hours in the Con-Ed office on Friday, Oct 20
from 2:30 to 4 and on Tuesday, Oct. 20 from 7:30 to 9 for anyone who may wish to
discuss questions or concerns regarding Positive Space. We hope to have anybody who
has any concerns about the program contact us via email. We also want to note that there
is the possibility of the Positive Space sticker not being passed again this year and want
to be prepared for this. Over the next week we’ll be discussing how to ensure that this
council remains as inclusive and welcoming as possible, regardless of the Positive space
vote.

We will be working closely with QCE for the next couple of weeks on the
distribution of bursaries.

Finally, we’re been doing some research and brainstorming to organize a workshop.
Some tentative ideas are screening an educational film on equity issues, produced by The
Presentation Project. We’ve also contacted Project Voice, an organization that uses
spoken word poetry to educate, entertain and inspire. They teach on promoting
empowerment, improving literacy and encouraging empathy and creative collaboration in
the classroom. We’re looking into an AMS equity grant to help make this possible.

We’re looking forward to working on the projects.

Happy Sunday,
Oshaen and Jonathon
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First Year Representatives’ Report

Greetings Council,

We have developed a new goal to reach before the start of the winter break.
We hope to host two events for our year: a movie night and a gingerbread
decorating night!

Sincerely,

Ben Ahn and Tiana Yung
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Second Year Representatives’ Report

We are in the midst of planning our event for Thursday October 30 at
7p.m. location TBA. In light of the Halloweentown Marathon rumours
we have compromised with the showing of the first Halloweentown
movie. As an added bonus, there will be pizza.

Our next step will be to look into an event for Con-Ed week.

Jacob and Carma
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Third Year Representatives’ Report
Hi Council,
Here's what we've been working on as of late:

Jenna and I have been working hard on Con Ed Clothing: Last week we
wrapped up the logo contest and are receiving sample sizes from our
clothing rep this week, yay! We have completed the clothing form and it
is available on the CESA website and in the Con Ed Office. You will be
hearing from us this meeting about protocol on selling clothing and
responsibilities during each members office hour. The catalogue which
includes pictures of the clothing along with colours and prices is also
ready and are being shared in each of the Con Ed facebook groups along
with year emails. Finally, we are in the midst of planning our next year
event and are figuring out prices for laser tag.

Thank you ©
Jenna Inglese & Shannon Gamoff
3" Year Representatives
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Fourth Year Representatives Report

Hello everyone!

We'd like to bring everyone up to speed on what we’ve been up to in the last two weeks. We have news
about the ThankQ Committee from Brenda Forbes, information about an upcoming year event, 9:4; #5(k
Real and updates about Con-Ed ring orders.

ThankQ Committee

In an email to us, Brenda Forbes announced the following:

b
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Brenda is still willing to assist us in hosting fundraising campaigns on campus. We have sent a
follow-up email to Brenda with a request for more information. We’'ll also be in touch with the
faculty of education in the coming weeks.

Year Event

We've started advertising for our year event, 9:4; #5(4/#*t, which will be happening on Wednesday,
November 5% 7 — 10pm. The event was planned with the intention of discussing issues specific to 15s
and their involvement in Con-Ed, which we hope will help re-establish a feeling of unity and
understanding moving forward this year and into fifth year.

Ring Orders %

We’ve contacted the Esty Shop responsible for making the rings we’re interested in selling; however, we
haven’t heard from the sellers yet. We’ve contacted the sellers to discuss whether a discount would be
possible on a bulk order. Moving forward, we’d like to send out a SurveryMonkey to gage the interest of
Con-Eddies in buying these rings at the discounted price. More details to come in the next few weeks.

Much Con-Ed Love,

Taylor MacPherson & Evelyn Bukiejko



Concurrent Education Students’ Association
Queen’s University, Kingston

QCE Chair’'s Report

Theme/Logo Reveal!!!!

QCE 2015 is extremely excited to officially reveal our theme and second logo for this year’s conference.
Theme: “Teaching Today: Going Beyond the Job Description;

Exploring the multiple opportunities to influence and inspire the leaders of tomorrow”.

Today’s teachers are often faced with the reality that they are never truly off the clock. While others
may view this as a burden, educators see this as an opportunity to truly change the lives of young
people. The term educator is all encompassing. Not only is it the job of an educator to impart knowledge
about facts and procedures upon their students, but it is also the job of the educator to give their
students the skills and tools they need in order to thrive in both their current situation and in their
future endeavours.

As you may be able to tell from our logo, the workshops will be split into four main categories, which
will allow our delegates to learn all about their job roles beyond the curriculum. Learn to be a Role
Model, a Life-Coach, an Advocate, and a Counselor, all in ONE WEEKEND!

Keep an eye out on our social media pages for more specific details! If you haven't already, follow us on
twitter/instagram @qce2015 !




Registration

Registration will be taking place starting November 7" for external delegates and November 11" for
Internal delegates. We will be holding 60 seats for external delegates through November 14™ at 9:00 AM.
After that any unfilled seats will be released to internal delegates. We are expanding the conference and
taking a total of 300 delegates this year! Registration will be $80 for internal delegates and $70 for
external delegates. Delegates will have the option of registering online or in person in the Con-Ed office.
There will be a small payment processing fee if you choose to register online. Morgan or a member of
the QCE exec team will be in the office for the majority of the day on November 11 if any questions,
concerns, or complications were to arise during the registration process. Internal bursaries are available
and will be due by October 28",

Halloween at the Underground

Ticket sales begin on October 20" and will end on October 31st!!! Tickets are for line-skip into the
Underground before 11:30. Tickets will be sold both through the Con-Ed office and in the ARC. If
anybody is interested in volunteering to help sell tickets in the ARC please contact either myself at

gce chair@cesa.queensu.ca or Victoria our Director of Special Events at

gce specialevents@cesa.queensu.ca. Any help you can offer would be greatly appreciated.

Ticket Sales Procedure

*  We will NOT be using the iPad for ticket sales.

* There will be a money envelope in the QCE mailbox. Please put all ticket sales money in this
envelope and return it to the QCE mailbox at the end of each day.

* We can give each CESA member up to 5 tickets to sell if you would like. Any tickets you don’t sell
and all money must be returned to the office by October 27th. If you are working the office
when someone returns their tickets and/or money please make note of what was returned and
by whom and put that in the envelope as well.

IMPORTANT NOTE: As we will not be taking down names when we sell tickets
there will not be a list at the door of the Underground. You MUST have your
ticket in hand to be able to redeem your line skip!

THANK YOU!!!
Website

Getting access to the website and getting it up and running has been quite the process. That being said
we are still in the process of getting everything updated and all of the current information posted. We
want to thank Levi for all of his help and support. We couldn’t do it without you!

QCE Love,

Morgan
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Head Teach’s Report

No report submitted.



Appendix: Confidential Voting Percentages

4.08 Ballot Counting and Announcements

4.08.01 Each question on the ballot shall be considered to be a separate ballot, notwithstanding
that it may be on the same ballot. That is, should a ballot be spoiled for one question, the other
questions shall be considered separately, and shall not be automatically deemed spoiled by virtue
of being on the same ballot as the spoiled question.

4.08.02 Any ballot, which is spoiled or rejected, including a blank ballot, shall be considered in
the total number of ballots cast.

4.08.03 Only the CEO shall have permission to view the voting percentages; they shall otherwise
remain confidential.

4.08.03 The CEO shall announce the results of the election to all candidates involved
immediately after they become known. The results may be made public only after notification
has been attempted for all candidates.

4.08.04 In the event of a tie, the CEO shall open the sealed ballot as described in 4.02.01(m) in
the presence of the President to determine the victor.



Appendix: Elections Timetable

4.03 Timetables for Elections
4.03.01 Elections shall consist of a nomination period, a campaigning period, and two (2) voting
days.
4.03.02 The dates and lengths of each period shall be left to the discretion of the CEO and the
Executive.

(a) Where possible, all efforts shall be made to have voting days in conjunction  with
the AMS in the winter term.
4.03.03 In order to ensure that there is sufficient time to complete interviews for hired positions
of the Council; elections shall be completed no later than March 1.
4.03.04 In accordance with subsection 14.03.03, in order to ensure that there is sufficient time to
complete interviews for hired positions of the Council, Fall elections shall be completed by the
third week of classes in September.
4.03.05 Voting shall begin at 12:00am on the first day of voting, and shall close at 8:00pm on the
final day of voting.



